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The revenue picture was mixed in April (March activity). (See Table 1.) Sales and use as well as single business tax collections 
were strong, while income tax collections were relatively weak. Sales and use tax collections increased 8.8% above their level 
one year ago, rebounding from a weak performance in February. Non-motor vehicle sales were particularly strong, increasing 
14.2% above the April 1985 level. As expected, motor vehicles sales were weak, declining 11.6%. Single business tax collections 
were strong for the second consecutive month, turning in a gain of 30.6%. Income tax withholding collections increased only 
5.2% above the level a year ago; this was the second smallest increase in the fiscal year. Net income tax collections (after 
refunds) declined 7.7% Refunds are running well ahead of last year, increasing 21.4% in April, and 13.4% for the year. However, 
this is due mainly to faster processing, as the average credit per return is down about 4.5% from a year ago. 
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Monthly Focus: Inflation 
One of the major economic developments of recent months has been the sharp slowdown in the rate of inflation. In 

March, the Detroit Consumer Price Index (CPI) for all urban consumers declined 0.9% from the February level and was onlyL) 
1.4% above March 1985. This followed a small drop in February and no change in January. The major factor in the recent 
drop in inflation has been the decline in oil prices. In March, the motor fuel component of the CPI fell 17.3% below the 
February 1986 level, and 23% below the March 1985 level. If energy costs are excluded, the Detroit CPI was unchanged in 
March compared with February and was 3.1% above the level one year ago. 

The decline in the rate of inflation from a peak of 13.5% in 1980 has been one of the major factors in the economic 
recovery. It has allowed real incomes to increase and interest rates to fall. (See Table 2.) However, in the short run, the current 
drop in the inflation rate could slightly dampen sales tax collections, because the tax is levied on the price of goods. Prices 
would, of course, be higher with higher rates of inflation, as would sales tax collections. The actual sales tax yield for a particular 
commodity depends on its responsiveness to price (elasticity). For example, the demand for motor fuel is inelastic; that is, 
it is not particularly responsive to price. This means that a 10% decline in the price will result in less than a 10% increase 
in sales (demand). The result is a decline in sales tax collections on this particular commodity. 

Petroleum prices are beginning to level off; therefore, the rate of inflation should move up to about 3 to 4% in the second 
half of the year. One signal that the rate of inflation will stay very low in the near future was the 1.4% drop in the March 
producer price index for finished goods; this index generally leads the CPI by two or three months. 
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